
ADDENDUM TO APRIL 9, 2013 BOARD MEETING  

 

RULES MODIFICATIONS EFFECTIVE WITH THE 2014 SEASON 

  

After appropriate consideration and discussion, the Board of Directors voted to  

institute the following rules modifications effective with the 2014 season.  

 

OVERRUNNING OF BASES:  

 

Over running of 2nd and 3rd base in the Marco Division is no longer permitted.  On  

a play at the base, the runner must run to and continue to occupy that base. 

Umpires shall determine both offensive and defensive interference.  

 

BATTERS BOX: 

  

Batter must have both feet completely on the mat as the pitch is delivered.  Batter  

is no longer called out if, when swinging at the pitch, one foot is completely off  

the mat toward the third base side if a right handed batter, or toward the first  

base side if a left handed batter. Batter IS called out if, when swinging at the  

pitch, one foot is completely off the mat toward the pitcher or toward home plate. 

  

ILLEGAL PITCH: 

 

If the umpire determines an illegal pitch, it is then automatically a dead ball and  

also a called ball, even if the batter swings and either hits or misses the pitch. 

  

Respectfully submitted,  

 

Bill Moors  

Tom Whitlock  

5/20/13  

 



 


